PARISH PUMP
                                                 At the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 15th May we held a minute’s silence for our Parish Clerk Sue Brazier who had sadly passed away at a very young age after a short but deeply distressing illness.
Sue had been our Clerk since July 2019 and had previously also been the Clerk to the Council back in 2006/7.
Apart from her role as Clerk she had served the parish in so many ways over so many years and was truly an example of the most giving and generous person possible.
So many of you will have personal memories of Sue. She had a sparkling smile and was quick to laugh and see the funny side. She poured so much into her days, always walking quickly and ready to support others.
She was involved in so many aspects of our community’s life including being a pillar of the St James church community.
She will be sorely missed.





















                     




                              





FOCUS ONLINE
Did you know that there is an online edition of Focus with every copy from February 2012? 
So, if you have mislaid your copy and can’t find the information you need, just log onto 
https://e-voice.org.uk/ghpc/focus-magazine/

NEXT MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next meeting will be held on Monday 19th June at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. There is always a public participation period when members of the public can have their say. The Notice of the meeting is advertised on the Great Horwood Facebook page, the Parish Council website and the noticeboard in the High Street. Minutes of meetings can be found on the noticeboard and the Parish Council website e-voice.org.uk/ghpc/ 
Cllr. John Gilbey
Chairman of the Council
johnwgilbeypc@gmail.com


